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MEDICAL OFFICER OF HEALTH ACTIVITY REPORT FOR JULY 
 

Recommendation 
 

It is recommended that the Board of Health receive Report No. 047-18 re: “Medical Officer of Health 

Activity Report for July” for information. 
 

 

The following report presents activities of the Medical Officer of Health for the period of June 6, 2018, to 

July 5, 2018. 
 

June 8 Presented to the Government Affairs Committee of the London Chamber of Commerce in 

regard to Supervised Consumption Facilities (SCFs) 

Met with Dr. Paul Woods (LHSC) and Michelle Quintyn (Goodwill Industries) to discuss the 

Community Health Collaborative. 

 

June 10 Attended the 2018 alPHa annual general meeting and resolutions session in Toronto 

 

June 13 Introductory meeting with Ron Sapsford, Interim CEO, Southwest LHIN 

Interviewed by Shannon Coulter, London Free Press, in regard to discarded needles found at 

CNRA Park 

 

June 15 Attended tour of the Temporary Overdose Prevention Site (TOPS) with Karen Vecchio, MP 

(Elgin—Middlesex—London) 

 

June 18 Met with Martin Hayward, City Manager, and Brian Lester, ED, at Regional HIV/AIDS 

Connection to discuss SCF 

Attended a meeting of the advisory group for the “Keeping Women and Children Safer by 

Sheltering Men” program 

 

June 20 Participated in the first half of the City of London’s annual emergency exercise 

 

June 21 Interviewed by Liz Moneiro, Kitchener-Waterloo Record, in regard to the opioid crisis 

Teleconference with Dr. David Williams to discuss the office and function of the Chief 

Medical Officer of Health (CMOH) and collaboration with Medical Officers of Health (MOH) 

and the Council of Ontario Medical Officers of Health (COMOH) 

Participated in facilitating tours of CitiPlaza for Health Unit staff 

Attended the Governance Committee and Board of Health meetings 

 

June 22 Phone call with Sister Joan Atkinson in regard to housing for vulnerable populations 

 

June 27 Presented to the Forest City Allies business networking group in regard to the opioid crisis 

Presented on public health and the opioid crisis to the London Middlesex Primary Care 

Alliance 

 

June 28  Attended the Youth Opportunities Unlimited (YOU) board meeting 
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June 29 Met with City of London Planning Services staff to discuss zoning and site plan applications 

for Supervised Consumption Facilities (SCFs) 

Met with the Board of Health Chair and a Board Member to discuss the MOH performance 

review 

 

July 3 Phone call with Dr. Robert Kyle in regard to the Smoke-Free Ontario Act 

Phone call with Roselle Martino, Assistant Deputy Minister, MOHLTC 

Attended a meeting with Michelle Quintyn, London Goodwill Industries, to discuss the 

Community Health Collaborative 

 

July 4 Phone call with Dr. David Williams to discuss issues of mutual interest and to update him on 

matters of importance to COMOH/CMOH 

 

July 5 Attended the Finance & Facilities Committee meeting 

 

 

This report submitted by the Office of the Medical Officer of Health. 

 

 

 
Christopher Mackie, MD, MHSc, CCFP, FRCPC 

Medical Officer of Health / CEO 

 


